
November 30, 1981 

Central Grand Valley Sanitation District 
Mr. John Erizman, President 
3001 	Road 
Grand Junction, Colorado 81501 

Dear sir: 

I have evaluated the best potential for the requested maintenance program which the 
City of Grand Junction is under contract to perform for Central Grand Valley District. 
We have apportioned this District into four (4) work or program areas as follows: 

Area 1 - (Mapped in blue) covers the area starting approximately 281 Road west to 30 
Road on the east, than north to the Eighlina Canal, south to approximately 
Orchard Avenue omitting any and all of Fruitvale Sanitation District. 

Area 2 - (Mapped in light yellow) covers from 30 Road east approximately to 31 3/4 
Road, north from:Ithe railroad to F 3/10 Road omitting any and all of 
Clifton Sanitation District. This would be the first 2 sections of your 
system that the City would clean under our agreement January to December 
1982. 

Area 3 - (Dapped in green south of DOG tracks) east of 30 Road to approximately 32 
Road, north from river to the railroad tracks. 

Area 4 - (Mapped in orange south of DOG tracks) west of 30 Road to approximately 
27 Road from the Colorado River to the DOG tracks. This is to be the 
second stage of the cleaning maintenance program and would be expected 
to run from January 1983 to December 1983 at which time the cleaning pro-
gram would start over. 

However, you should consider that the City has,.at present, only two trucks and crews 
to cover over 200 miles of sewer line maintenance along with special cleaning areas so 
they will not be able to schedule a firm day, date comaitment to any program. 

These same people also work on sewer and water breaks and special request programs 
which does take a portion of their time. These same four people also maintain the 
City of Grand Junction Sewers, Ridges, Bluff West, Paradise Film and a portion of 
Orchard klesais sewers on an everyday basis. Another problem which must be considered 
is in extreme cold, weather, these trucks cannot be used due to freezing of hoses, 
pipes and tanks. 

We will do all we can with the equipment, crews and time available to the City toward 
meeting thil purposed nainteaRrPe schedule of C. G. V. sower systems. (Bee enclosed 
map). 

Thank you, 

Ralph Starry 
Utilities Operations Supt. 
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